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Comedy Acts Come to Town 

Sandakan Memorial Service 
 

Tuesday, September 12 2023 at 11am ~ Sandakan Park, Abel Street, Boyup Brook 
 

Light refreshments will be provided following the Ceremony in the Lesser Hall 

On Thursday, August 25 the Boyup Brook Sport and Recreation Association (BBRSA) hosted a Comedy Night at the Football 
Clubrooms in front of a great crowd. 
 

100 people attended the evening and were entertained by four award-winning comedians; Kel Balnaves, Simone Springer, Kat 
Davidson and Emo Majok. The group added Boyup Brook to their circuit around Western Australia, bringing fun and laughter to many 
regional towns.  
 

The evening provided a great opportunity to bring the community together with an event a little different than normal. The real 
highlight of the evening was the quick wittedness of the comedians, who engaged the audience with their humorous jokes.  
 

The crowd was lively and thoroughly enjoyed the evening. It was a great night, providing an alternative entertainment option for the 
local community to enjoy. 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported the event and the BBRSA for putting on an enjoyable occasion.  
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DISCLAIMER 
Advertisement, Advertorial and Community Editorial copy in The Boyup Gazette (Gazette) is the responsibility of the author/advertiser.  The views expressed are not necessarily those of the 
Gazette or Boyup Brook Community Resource Centre (BBCRC).  While the Gazette makes every reasonable effort to ensure that no misleading claims or statements are made, responsibility is 
not accepted by the Gazette for statements made or for failure of any product or service to give satisfaction.  Inclusion of a product or service should not be construed as an endorsement or 
recommendation by the Gazette or BBCRC.  The Gazette reserves the right to refuse matter considered unsuitable for publication in the Gazette. The Gazette reserves the right to reduce article 
size if space is limited and to edit articles in accordance with the Gazette Editorial policy. Any pricing or pricing agreements can be reviewed at the discretion of the BBCRC, with notification to 
advertisers as soon as possible after that review has been made.  Use of material in this publication is subject to the Copyright Act 1968 (Cth). The Boyup Gazette Editorial Policy can be viewed 
at  www.boyupbrook.crc.net.au/the-boyup-gazette.  Ph 9765 1169 Fax 9765 1340 Email: gazette@boyupbrook.org Web: www.boyupbrook.crc.net.au 

Advertising Rates 
 

Display Ads:    CRC Member Non-member 

Full page  (A4 portrait)  $205  $215 
Half page  (landscape)  $103  $108 
Quarter page  (portrait)  $68  $72 
Business card (landscape)  $39  $42 

 

Upgrades: 
 Permanent placement* add $25/month 
 

*subject to negotiation 
 

Additional Artwork:   Inserts (any size):  
 $40 per hour (pro rata)   CRC Member: $225 
      Non-member:  $235   

10% discount for bookings of 6 months or longer.  
All rates are inclusive of GST 

 

Classified Rates listed in the “About Town” pages 

My Inbox…. 
 

Kaya, wandjoo to the September edition of The Boyup Gazette, 
your local community newspaper.  
 

Spring is now here and to help you prepare for the warmer 
weather, there are Smart Burn tips and information available 
from both the Shire and DFES within this publication. With it 
being a warmer, drier winter than hoped, getting prepared for 
summer seems even more important this year.   
 

There is plenty planned for September in Boyup Brook, and this 
40-page edition is full with information about what’s happening 
around town. There’s the annual Sandakan Memorial Service, 
Rylington Park Field Day, Ram Sales, the commencement of 
the Golden Feather Hunt at the library, school holidays, 
meetings and more.   
 

Don’t forget to wish good luck to any members of the winter 
sporting community that have made the finals and a big Happy 
Father’s Day to all dads and father figures out there.           

Until next month,  
Please take care of yourself and each other  

Sharon    

 

The Boyup Gazette acknowledges the Kaniyang people  
of the Noongar Nation as the traditional custodians of  

this land on which we live and work.  
We pay tribute to elders past, present and emerging  

and recognise the contribution they have made,  
and continue to make, to our community. 
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The Sandakan story is one of our greatest wartime tragedies, 
but it is also one of the most unknown.  
 

Boyup Brook has a very close local connection to the Sandakan 
story through Ted McLaughlin.  
 

In 1942, Ted was captured as a Prisoner of War (POW) in 
Singapore. From Singapore, some of McLaughlin’s mates, 
including Gunner Albert Cleary, were sent to Sandakan to build 
an airstrip for the Japanese, whilst Ted was to remain in 
Singapore. Upon his arrival back home after the war, 
McLaughlin was in the dark about what had happened to his 
mates in Sandakan.  
 

His legacy, through the Boyup Brook Sandakan Memorial and 
Scholarship, continues to tell the story of his mates.  
 

In 2019, I was fortunate to be the recipient of the Ted 
McLaughlin Memorial Scholarship at Boyup Brook District High 
School, but was unable to travel to Sandakan in 2020 due to 
COVID-19. I attended Penrhos College for Year 11 and 12 and 
was surprised to learn that the events at Sandakan during 
World War II, were not taught at any other schools. 
 

In 2022, I was the recipient of the Meg Melville Alumni 
Endeavour Award at Penrhos College. This scholarship requires 
the recipient to create a project that gives back to their 
community. This scholarship enabled me to travel to Singapore 
and Borneo in April 2023 to learn more about Sandakan and 
experience our wartime history.  

It was incredible to be able to explore the places of significance 
firsthand and hear from people who had lost relatives at the 
Sandakan camp, or on the Death Marches.  
 

This trip inspired me to continue to tell the Sandakan story. My 
project, as part of the Penrhos scholarship, is to create 
educational resources that students and the wider community 
can use to learn about this crucial part of our history. My main 
aim for the project is to help educate the current and future 
generations of Australians about our greatest tragedy of WWII. 
 

I have created a short brochure detailing the events at 
Sandakan during WWII that will be available to the Boyup Brook 
community very soon, with the hope that one day it can be 
distributed to communities throughout the country.  
 

This part of our wartime history was hidden from society for a 
long time after the war, so being able to share it now is a great 
privilege and I am very grateful that this scholarship is allowing 
me to give back, not only locally, but to the wider community.  
 

The annual Boyup Brook Sandakan service will be held on 
Tuesday, September 12 2023 at 11am. It is an important 
opportunity to be able to 
remember the 2,500 
POWs who sacrificed 
their lives at Sandakan, 
on the Death Marches 
and at Ranau.  

 

Brooke Nield 

Sandakan Story Not to be Forgotten  
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SHARE YOUR NEWS! 
Thank You Notices ~ Births  and Birthdays ~ 

Anniversaries and  Special Occasions 
ALL INCLUDED IN THE GAZETTE – FOR FREE 

SERVICES AVAILABLE 

Mobile Dog Groomer Available  

 

Can also do quiet horses, ponies and donkeys.  
Dog clip, hydrobath, nail clip etc. 

Exp Vet Nurse Genean Chambers 0458 152 165 

Hope Community Fellowship  
 

Hope Community Fellowship continues to open its doors on the 
1st and 3rd Wednesday of every month from 12noon- 3pm 

Dates are found in the Gazette Community Calendar.  
 

Come for lunch, and a chat, fun games or craft. We offer food 
for the body and food for the soul!  

Corner Cowley St and Cailes Road. All are welcome! 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Red Hot Country Hatters Boyup Brook 
 

We are welcoming new members (Sisters) to our Red Hatting 
chapter for Friendship, Fun and Frivolity. Please come along 

and join us for our Social Natters.  
Held the 2nd Thursday of each month.  

 

Please call Lorrene Sambell-Sayer 0429 653 705  
or email lorrene@iinet.net.au for added information. 

 

September 14 - Lunch - 11:30am start - Quacking Frog 

Wilga Fish and Chips  
 

1st September 2023, at 6pm, Wilga Town Hall 

Mayanup Progress Association (Inc) 
 

Invites you to Afternoon Tea, Friday, 22nd September at 2pm 
 

to commemorate 100 years of the Official Opening of the 
Mayanup Hall. All Welcome.  

For catering purposes please RSVP to 0427 651 774 

WANTED 

NOTICE OF AGM 

Mayanup Progress Association AGM 
 

Mayanup Progress Association is holding their annual AGM on 
the 12th September 2023 at 7.00pm at the Hall. 

 

NEW MEMBERS ARE WELCOME 

Secure Parking Spot 
 

Off street parking needed for car near the bus stop,  
a few days a month.  

  If you can help please call John 0439 633 110.  

Community Directory 
 

To  update details in the new Community Directory, please 
contact the CRC on 9765 1169 or email crc@boyupbrook.org.  

More copies still available at the CRC and the Shire offices.   

Samaritan’s Purse Shoeboxes 
 

If you’d like to take part, we now have lots of shoeboxes to be 
filled with toys etc. for children in countries where they may 

never receive a Christmas present. If you would like to fill a box, 
please call on 0428 617 506 and we can drop them around. 

 

They need to be completed by September 29, and either 
dropped off at Hope Church or we can collect them from you. 
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Classified Rates  
and Letters to the Editor 

 

Births, Engagements, Thank You, Wanted etc. - FREE  
 

All other notices (For Sale, Employment, AGM etc.)   
1st three lines: $10 min charge; Each line thereafter: $2  

 

Letters to the Editor are welcome, however,  
please limit to 200 words.  Disclaimer: The views 
expressed are not those of The Boyup Gazette 

 

The Boyup Gazette Editorial Policy can be viewed at 
www.boyupbrook.crc.net.au/the-boyup-gazette 

PUBLIC WEIGHBRIDGE 
 

Lic. PW-0493 
78 Boyup Brook Road Nth  

 

Appointments must be made  
 

NEW PRICING BEGINS JULY 2022 

$20 for Direct measurement 
$40 for Axle Measurement 

 

For enquiries and appointments 

Phn. Carole 0429 200 009 
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SERENE VALLEY TRANSPORT 
 

Cattle, Hay, Wool and General Transport 

Shannon - 0401 804 577 

Boyup Brook and Surroundings 

Dinninup Show Update 
 

With only two months to go, there is a lot of work happening to 
make the 2023 Dinninup Show a big one! 
 

Entertainment   
We have lots happening this year to keep kids happy and 
entertained all day, free of charge. This is thanks to Talison 
Lithium for their very generous donation towards Show 
entertainment.  
 

This will include a mechanical bucking bull, Tropical Island 
Combo Bouncy Castle, Mini golf and Knock em – Nerf Game. 
For those who would like a challenge we will also have a 
Climbing Wall and even some side show alley games available! 
 

Farmers Challenge   
As mentioned previously, a new feature to our show this year 
will be the Farmers Challenge. The committee have been busy 
fine tuning this event and we are delighted to announce first 
prize will be $1,000! A big thank you to our sponsors for getting 
behind us.  
 

This challenge will be limited to four teams, with four members 
to a team, (entrants need to be over 18). Because we anticipate 
the chance to win $1,000 will be a big incentive to have a go, 
we have decided to limited the number of teams (so we are not 
still there come night time!). It will be a relay contest with two 
heats, the winners of each heat, will compete for the $1,000. 
The first relay will start at 2pm. Details on how to be in the race 
will be in the next Gazette.   
 

Steward Needed    
Are you interest in wool? Our two wool stewards are looking for 
someone interested in the industry to help on show day. Give 
Matt Chambers a ring for more details or let Lyn know on the 
number below. 
 

Helpers needed   
If you are interested in being involved with assisting on Show 
day or prior to the show, there is a number of areas we are 
needing help with. Call Lyn Chambers on 0427 673 069 and we 
are sure to be able to find a job that you will enjoy. Come and 
join our happy team to help make our Show big and better and 
enjoyable for all. If you have any suggestions, we are always 
looking for new ideas. 

Photography Competition Open 
 

Entries are open for the 2023 ‘What’s Your Angle?’ 
Photography Competition with the deadline for 
submissions Friday, September 29. 
 

This year’s five categories are: Landscapes, Animals, Flora, 
Portraits and the feature category is Colours of the Rainbow.  
 

The competition has two new judges this year, George Stewart 
and Gary Louth both affiliated with the Bridgetown Camera 
Club. They have the task of awarding prizes in each category 
and to the Most Outstanding Print. All Under 18 entries will then 
be examined and awarded separately after the main judging. 
 

Photographers can submit entries completely online if required 
and photos can be prepared by Boyup Brook CRC staff.  
 

Award winners will be announced at the exhibition opening on 
Friday, October 6 at 5:30pm at a sundowner presentation. All 
are welcome to this event, which coincides with the Visitor 
Centre’s Walk on the Wild Side Weekend.   
 

This event has been made possible thanks to generous 
sponsorship from: Blackwood Plant Hire; Boyup Brook Co-op; 
C.M. Dalton Transport; Hampton Partners; Lions Club of Boyup 
Brook; Shire of Boyup Brook. 
 

Entry forms with all information including conditions 
of entry are available at the Boyup Brook CRC or 
online by scanning the QR code or visiting 
www.boyupbrook.crc.net.au.  
Alternatively, call 9765 1169 to speak with a CRC staff member. 
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 Boyup Brook Pharmacy 

 Change of Business Hours 
Monday-Thursday 9am-5.30pm, Friday 9am-5.00pm 

Saturday, Sunday & Public Holidays - CLOSED 
 

We would like to say a big Thank You to Trevor Rowe who has been a wonderful 
Locum Pharmacist for us since 2018, covering every second Monday & many 

other days. Trevor’s last day will be the 28th of August. At this point in time we 
have not found another Pharmacist available to work regular shifts. While we 

continue to search, from September 1st 2023, we will be closing Saturday 
morning, and extending our Monday-Thursday closing time to 5.30pm.  

 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause, and sincerely thank all of our 
community for your continued support, loyalty & understanding.  

 

P.S. If you know of a Pharmacist looking for work, please let us know 
 

Phone: 9765 1066, Email: admin@boyupbrookpharmacy.com.au or Follow us on Facebook 
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Boyup Brook District High School 
Kindergarten Transition 
Our Kindergarten Transition program is proving to be a hit! 
Children who are turning four years old by 30 June 2024 and 
enrolling in our school, have been attending our transition 
program where they are developing a love for learning, while 
building essential skills for kindergarten readiness through a 
blend of engaging activities, interactive play, and early 
academics. I thoroughly enjoy joining these classes on Tuesday 
mornings to hear nursery rhymes, songs and stories, and 
participate in the many exciting and colourful play-based 
learning activities set by our wonderful kindergarten staff, Kate 
and Sally.  
 

New Toys in ECE 
Students were very excited to 
receive a set of new trucks 
for the sandpit. Our amazing 
P&C generously provided 
these much-loved additions 
to the ECE area.  
 

BBDHS Science Show  
A number of incursions have taken place in the primary school 
so far this term including Eagle Rock, Blueback Puppetry, and 
an exciting Science show put on by our very own Mr Ridley and 
the Year 10 students. Mr Ridley and the Year 10 students 
performed a number of mind-blowing experiments that involved 
dry ice clouds, elephant toothpaste and loud explosions, all in 
the name of Science Week.  

Opportunities such as these can 
inspire students to consider 
careers in science-related fields. 
Exposing them to the excitement 
and possibilities of science 
encourages them to dream big 
and set their sight on becoming 
the innovators, researchers, and 
problem solvers of the future!  
 

Year 7 Transition 
The high school students welcomed Year 6 students on their 
first of a four-day high school transition program. The Year 6 
students will attend the high school on four separate days by 
the end of the year, and will hear from and ask questions of our 
current Year 7 students as to what high school life is like for 
them.  
 

If you have a child commencing Year 7 at Boyup Brook District 
High School, and have not done so yet, please contact our front 
office to book a meeting with me to discuss your child’s 
transition to high school and address any concerns or questions 
you may have. Together, we can work to ensure a smooth and 
successful transition for your child. 
 

Defence Force Information Session 
Students in years 7-10 were visited by the Defence Force as 
part of our Careers program, where students heard about the 
opportunities and possibilities available to them in the Defence 
Force.  
 

Exposing students to various career options is a crucial aspect 
of their educational journey. This exposure helps them make 
more informed decisions about their future paths and allows 
them to explore fields they might not have considered 
otherwise.  
 

Amazing P&C 
As our students in the high school train for the upcoming 
Country Week event in Perth at the end of the term, our 
amazing P&C (with the help of our students) have been working 
hard raising money toward covering the travel and 
accommodation expenses.  
 

We are very proud to say, they have raised over $18,000, which 
ensures that the costs for students to attend this event is at an 
all time low!  
 

The hours they have spent manning the football gates, baking 
goods to sell, organising raffles and car washes is greatly 
appreciated by our school community. And thanks also must go 
to you, our community, for getting involved in our P&C’s 
fundraising events. Thank you! 
 

Welcome to New Families 
We would like to welcome the new families that have joined the 
Boyup Brook District High School Community - Lily (Yr 1), and 
Cali (Yr 3). We are thrilled to extend a warm and heartfelt 
welcome to you!  

Melissa Reimers 
Principal 
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St Mary’s Catholic School  

The festivities continued with a dress-up day, staff performance, 
and book-themed rotations, fostering a deep appreciation for 
the world of books and imagination. 
 

Learn and Grow: Nurturing Young Minds 
Our "Learn and Grow" early start program continues to flourish, 
providing a nurturing space for our youngest learners. As the 
term progresses, we invite all parents and caregivers to join us 
on Friday, September 8th, and Friday, September 15th, from 
8:45-10am for sessions filled with sensory play, delightful 
songs, rhythmic rhymes, engaging dances, and captivating 
stories. It's a perfect opportunity to bond with your children while 
igniting their love for learning. 
 

Public speaking in full swing: 
Public speaking is a cherished tradition at St Mary's, 
showcasing the depth of knowledge and eloquence our 
students possess. With topics chosen, researched, and 
carefully presented, learners across all year levels are honing 
their communication skills and building self-assurance. Beyond 
our classrooms, we eagerly await our participation in a regional 
interschool public speaking competition, where our talented 
speakers will shine. 
 

Enrolments for 2024: A Pathway to Excellence 
Looking ahead, we are excited to announce that enrolment for 
the academic year 2024 is now open. At St Mary's Catholic 
School, we offer an environment that nurtures holistic growth, 
academic excellence, and spiritual values.  
 

If you're seeking a place where your child can flourish, we 
warmly welcome you to explore what our vibrant community has 
to offer. 

Greetings to our beloved Boyup Brook Gazette readers! As 
another exciting month unfolds at St Mary's Catholic School, 
we're thrilled to share some of the remarkable moments that 
have filled our hallways and classrooms. 
 

Students Embrace the Sacrament of Confirmation 
Congratulations are in order for Alby, Angus, Lisharn, and our 
esteemed former student Eva! On August 12, these bright 
young individuals received the Sacrament of Confirmation at St 
Mary's Catholic Church. This momentous occasion, pictured 
below, marked a significant step in their spiritual journeys, and 
we couldn't be prouder to witness their growth in faith and 
character. 
 

Exploring the Wonders of Science Week 
Science Week at St Mary's was a bubbling cauldron of curiosity 
and exploration. Our dedicated teachers orchestrated an entire 
week of exhilarating science experiments that left students 
amazed and enlightened. Each morning brought a new 
experiment, with Mr. T's water escapade being a particular 
splashy highlight. Laughter and learning flowed as the front-row 
enthusiasts found themselves unexpectedly drenched in the 
name of scientific discovery. We are also hosting the 
outstanding Mick Doyle form Science Alive in the coming weeks 
and he will run our students through a whole day of wacky 
Science fun! 
 

Celebrating the Magic of Book Week 
Week 6 was adorned with the enchantment of Book Week, a 
time when the pages of literature come to life within our school's 
walls. We were honored to host Dr Marion Kickett, an 
Indigenous author whose inspiring narratives captivated our 
students' hearts and minds.  
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Tuesday, August 8 was rainy and cold which was a great day 
for the Garden Club to meet at the Community Resource Centre 
(CRC) for our monthly get together.  
 

Seventeen members squeezed into the Media Room and we 
started off with a plant themed quiz. It was won by Lorraine 
Robinson who is now the proud owner of a worm farm kit, which 
included a bag of worms to start her off to make wonderful 
compost and worm tea, which is so rich in nutrients for our 
gardens.  
 

Members received information on how to make compost using 
the cold and hot methods. Composting is an excellent way of 
keeping food scraps and leaf litter out of the rubbish bins and to 
nourish our gardens.  
 

Glenda Bock showed us how to propagate hydrangeas and 
offered those interested to take home the cuttings she had 
demonstrated with. Glenda also explained how she grows her 
‘old style’ strawberries - a patch she has been growing for 20 
years - they just keep on giving tasty strawberries.  
 

Some members brought along cuttings of plants such as Hoyas 
and succulents which was much appreciated and snapped up 
eagerly. We raffled a beautiful Fuchsia plant which was won by 
a very happy Ivy. Finally we mingled over a cuppa and delicious 
treats as per usual.  
 

Many thanks to Anna and Jess at the CRC for making us feel 
welcome and comfortable and providing us with everything we 
required.  

Tonebridge Club News 
 

We send congratulations to Les and Marian Davidson, ex-
Chowerup residents who celebrated their 60th (Diamond) 
Wedding Anniversary in July. Marian was a Forrest girl from 
Mayanup, Les’ home farm was west of Chowerup Hall.  
 

Last month’s Girl’s Night had Mexican flavoured eats and some 
interesting stories with the ‘bling’ members bought along. One 
piece was a supposed birthday gift which turned out to be an 
engagement ring! It was great to see Beth and Pippa come 
along too.  
 

After a miss, the Men’s Night is hoped 
to continue in September. Check with 
Mark Muir.  
 

Always a warm fire for casserole teas 
and drinks are available at the club. It 
was great to welcome Hilary and 
Terese, with Terese winning the lucky 
door prize.   

Garden Club 
Our next visit will be to a property called The Grange, 27 
Quagamirup Rd in Wandillup about 12km south west of 
Bridgetown. We will meet at 12.30pm on Tuesday, September 
12 at the Boyup Brook Swimming Pool carpark to arrive at the 
property around 1.30pm. Please bring your chairs and mugs.  
 

For enquiries call Colleen Railton 0413 827 900 or Helen Rice 
0421 581 636. Follow on Facebook - Boyup Brook Garden Club.  
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South West Wool Store 

Full brokerage service  
for wool clips 

On farm or in store  

Private Buying 

Prompt service and Payment 

Locally Owned & Operated 
20 yrs industry experience 

Phone Matt 0467 781 166 

matthew.chambers@nutrien.com.au 

 

I have had a second limited edition 
of “Memory Lane, DINNINUP 6245” 
printed. Initially I had 500 books 
delivered and have, on average, 
sold almost two books every week 
in the last five years! 
 

The new edition is 16 pages longer 
with minor corrections to the map, 
captions and text; more stories 
from late contributors such as 
Gerard King, Drapers, Bilstons and 
an interesting 1933 article about 
the arrival of the Sambell family.  

 

There are two more poems: “A Call to Arms” - a very moving 
account of the first call up of men to World War I with a 
Dinninup connection and another by Marc Glasby who passed 
through Dinninup and was caught up in the emotion of seeing 
the empty Dinninup shop. 
 

More photographs: one of the interior of the Dinninup shop as 
displayed by Jesse Martin in his ‘museum’ shop in Williams and 
another of three locals unloading sleepers at the Dinninup 
siding. 
 

There’s a wonderful cartoon done by a Dinninup local in 1958 
with a description of building the Stage. And finally on the back 
page is a list of readers’ comments. 
 

The books will be sold for the same price of $25 each, however 
postage prices have risen substantially and it will, unfortunately, 
cost $15 per book to have them posted. So, if possible, pick one 
up for friends and family from me or the Boyup Brook Visitor 
Centre where they are $29 each. 
 

Sincere thanks to all who already have a copy. 
Liz Blechynden 

      0448 306 336 | richard_liz@activ8.net.au  

Gazette Subscriptions 
 

Do you know someone who would like to receive the Gazette  
in the post each month, but is not covered by the Boyup Brook 

postal service? For only $28, a copy of the Gazette can be 
posted to an address each month.  
Contact the CRC on 9765 1169. 

Memory Lane - Revised Edition 

Gazette E-dition 
 

Get a last minute notice out to the community in the  
mid-monthly Gazette E-dition.  

This electronic newsletter is emailed to subscribers.  
 

To receive the update, email gazette@boyupbrook.org 

Museum Update 
 

Saturday, 20th August 2023. Hello Friends! We have just had a 
great day. The weather has been beautiful and we have had a 
very successful busy bee including a sausage sizzle lunch 
together.  
 

The carpet strip has been laid in the Agriculture Shed. This will 
make it easier for those with a walker or wheelchair to move 
amongst the exhibits. The men also removed some rubbish to 
the tip, restacked some timber, prepared a bay in the cover by  
Cailes Street for the binder and then installed it. The ladies did 
some dusting, cleaning and sorting in the general display area.  
Many thanks to all our volunteers for their attendance and help. 
 

Our next aim is to build an accessible toilet on site and we are 
still hoping to have a retaining wall built in preparation for 
another shed, if we are successful with a pending grant.   
 

We would love to have you visit us sometime. We are open on 
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday between 10am -3pm. Entry is 
$5 for adults and $3 for children. 
 

Our next meeting is at the Museum, 25 Cailes Street, Boyup 
Brook on Wednesday, September 13 at 2.30pm. You are 
welcome. 
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The Boyup Brook Community Resource Centre (BBCRC), in 
conjunction with InCasa Country and Mable, are now offering a 
wide variety of home care support and services so older people 
can continue to enjoy living at home.  
 

Whatever your needs, we will work with you to put a plan into 
action so that you can live your best life at home in your own 
community, and employ local people at the same time! 
 

If you are over 65, or an Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander over 
50, you could be eligible for a Home Care Package funded by 
the Australian Government, available in four levels, based on 
your needs. Below are some examples of the services that may 
be available, depending on your budget: 
 

Level 1: *$10,271 a year for basic needs like: essential 
cleaning, pet care, social outings 
 

Level 2: *$18,064 a year for services like: meal preparation, 
cleaning, gardening and home maintenance 
 

Level 3: *$39,311 a year for higher care and support needs 
such as: meal preparation, domestic assistance, personal care, 
gardening and home maintenance, social support, allied health 
services 
 

Level 4: *$59,594 a year for high level care and support such 
as: meal preparation, nursing care and allied health services, 
personal care, domestic assistance, medication support, social 
support, gardening and home maintenance 

*Home Care Package amounts as at July 2023 
 

Your Home Care Package can be tailored to your needs to 
support you to continue living at home and will provide you with 
choice, control and flexibility in the way your care is delivered. It 
can help around your home with tasks that are becoming 
difficult, help you get ready for your day or support you to get 
back to doing the things you love or need to do. 

Boyup Brook’s Community Care - Support for you to remain at home  

How much will a Home Care Package cost? 
Being eligible for an Australian Government Subsidised Home 
Care Package means that the government will subsidise the 
cost of care. If you are on a full pension, you will not be asked to 
make any personal contribu on for home support services. 
 Basic Daily Fee: BBCRC/InCasa Country do not charge a 

basic daily fee. The basic daily fee is an amount that 
organisa on may choose to ask clients to pay. 

 Income Tested Fee (ITF): The income tested fee is a 
contribu on that some people pay, as determined through an 
income assessment. This fee is based on individual income, 
including a part-pension. However, full pensioners and 
people with an income up to $28,100.80 do not pay an 
income tested fee. 

 Care Management Fee: This fee helps cover necessities 
including a dedicated clinical nurse, general manager, 
ongoing assessment and care planning, management of 
incidents, scheduling of services, financial oversight and 
funding, sourcing and ordering equipment and products, 
clinical governance and additional visits and 
correspondence as required. 

 Package Management Fee: Helps cover necessities such as 
preparing monthly statements, managing your package 
funds, compliance and quality assurance activities, and the 
administration of your package. 

 

Need help? 

 The BBCRC can help you to apply for an Australian 

Government subsidised home care package.  We can 

coordinate the supply of services you need once you have a 
home care package subsidised by the Australian Government. 
We can coordinate the supply of services you need if you are a 
private client and need support at home. 
To find out more, please call the BBCRC on 9765 1169. 

How the local care model works... 
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UPPER BLACKWOOD STUD SHEEP BREEDER’S ASSOCIATION 

 

DINNINUP  RAM  SALE 
 

Friday 6th October 2023 

 DINNINUP SHOW GROUNDS 

Sale commences at 1.00pm- Inspection from 11.00am 

126 RAMS ON OFFER 

 

WHITE SUFFOLK RAMS 
 

BLACKWOOD – W & R White - Ph 0429671215 – 50 Rams 
 

PENWORTHAM – J & J Maddams - Ph 97612046 – 8 Rams 
 

IRONSTONE RIDGE – PR&SJ Samwell - Ph 0429132815 – 6 Rams 

 
POLL DORSET RAMS 

 
IRONSTONE RIDGE – PR&SJ Samwell - Ph 0429132815 – 8 Rams 

 
BORDER LEICESTER RAMS 

 
MOSS HILL – W Cochrane & R Ivey - Ph 0458544273 – 30 Rams 

 
LEICESTERLAND – JE Corker - Ph 92913060 – 10 Rams 

 
SUFFOLK RAMS 

 
KARINYA - S Larkin & R Philipps – Ph 0409048544 – 8 Rams 

 
MERINO RAMS 

 
SILVERDALE – JE CORKER – Ph 97653051 – 6 Rams 

 
ELDERS  Contact:-  Peter Forrest 0429 200 004 

 
Brucellosis Accredited Sale                                                         Light luncheon available  

 

SUPPORT  LOCAL  STUD  SHEEP  BREEDERS 
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Gazette E-dition 
 

Get a last minute notice out to the community in the mid-
monthly Gazette E-dition.  

This electronic newsletter is emailed to subscribers.  
 

To receive the update, email gazette@boyupbrook.org 

24 hour Emergency and Crisis Contacts 
 

Emergency      000  
Boyup Brook Hospital     9765 0222  
Boyup Brook Medical Centre   9765 1026 
Boyup Brook Police     9762 1666 
Domestic Violence Hotline 24hr   1800 017 303 
Mensline 24hr     1300 789 978 
Lifeline      13 11 14 
Mental Health a/hours - Rural Link (a/hours)  1800 552 002 
Kids Helpline      1800 551 800 
Beyond Blue      1300 224 636 
St Vincent de Paul - Request for Assistance  0429 680 759 
Doors Wide Open     9787 9298 

 

SERVICE AND SUPPORT DIRECTORY  

www.boyupbrook.crc.net.au/service-and-support-directory 
 

Or scan this QR code to take you to the website 

CoMHAT Update 
Brand New Event Coordinator 

Boyup Brook Community Mental Health 
Action Team (CoMHAT) are excited to 
welcome Donna Bindon to the team as our 
brand new Event Coordinator. Here is a 
short introduction from Donna: 
“Hi Boyup Brook Community! I’m super 
excited to be starting as the Event 
Coordinator with CoMHAT!  
 

“I’ve lived in the beautiful south-west region with daughter, two 
dogs and too many chickens for three years now and just love 
it; the relaxed nature of people, the friendliness and stunning 
environment. I’ve worked in events for my whole career, both 
large scale and small bespoke and I’m really looking forward to 
combining my skills and passion for community to bring Boyup 
some wonderful events in the coming months. If you see me 
around town, please come and say hi – I’d love to meet you.” 
 

News 
CoMHAT is currently working on the following projects. 

1. Youth Zone Development   

 We are currently sourcing funding and looking to develop 

the following items for the Youth Zone area: 

 Sea Container storage for our 20 Mountain Bikes 

 Landscape gardens around the building 

 Decking and Disability Access to Youth Zone 

 Possible outdoor movie facilities 
 

2.   Mental Health Week events including: 

 Community Colour Run 

 Specific Mental Health related activities 

 Youth Zone planned activities including use of new 

Volleyball and Squash equipment 
 

3.   CoMHAT Sponsors and Supporters evening 
 

4.   Development of Mountain Bike Track/Trail 
 

5.   CoMHAT Website Development 
 

EOI - Steering Group for Mountain Bike Track  
CoMHAT is seeking expressions of interest from members of 
the community to form part of a Steering Group for the 
proposed Mountain Bike Track.  
 

The Steering Group plays a critical role in 
directing and shaping the strategic direction of 
the project, and CoMHAT is seeking committed, 
passionate individuals who are eager to contribute their skills 
and expertise, and enthusiasm for mountain biking to this 
important work.  
 

As a member of the Steering Group, you will meet regularly with 
other members to prioritise and make decisions that will guide 
the delivery of the project. Please contact CoMHAT if you are 
interested by calling 0416 156 404 or email 
secretary@comhat.com.au. 
 

Community Input 
CoMHAT are currently in the process of developing our new 
Community Wellbeing Plan for 2024-2026. CoMHAT has 
recently developed a community survey to determine key issues 
and priorities for improvement with regard to mental health, 
alcohol and other drugs and belonging and connection.  
 

You can have your say and access this community survey via 
the following link www.surveymonkey.com/r/8WKHY29 OR on 
the CoMHAT Facebook and Instagram page, via request by 
emailing secretary@comhat.com.au and paper copies are 
available at the Boyup Brook Shire, CRC, Treehouse, Post 
Office, Medical Centre and IGA.  
  

We have 2x $100 IGA vouchers up for grabs for the first 
completed survey and one random draw of names at the end. In 
order to be eligible for the draw, please follow the instructions at 
the end of the survey to send in your name and details. This will 
not be linked to your survey answers as the survey will remain 
completely anonymous 
 

Use Code C10538269 to donate to the Mountain Bike Track 
fund.  
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Gazette Submissions 
 

The Boyup Gazette welcomes submissions to share  
news, achievements and coming events.  

 

Advertising information can be found at 
www.boyupbrook.crc.net.au/the-boyup-gazette 

Deadline - 20th of each month  
 

Email gazette@boyupbrook.org, or drop into the CRC. 

In Touch Farming 
 

Silage Inoculant 
Making the most out of your silage quality  
The common misconception is that you can make a Rolls Royce 
silage out of inferior grass. Inferior will always make inferior. If 
you are then going to go to the effort to make a quality silage 
product, why not inoculate, to make the best quality you can. 
 

Pasture Silage Specific 1127 Inoculant 

 Significantly improve the fermentation 

 Increase dry matter recovery 

 Increase Protein availability 

 Improve animal Performance 
 

1127 is for pure swaths.  
 

Multi-Crop Silage 1174 Inoculant (Designed for all forages) 

 Multi crop use 

 Improves fermentation 

 Increases dry matter recovery and animal performance 

 Low-cost inoculant solution 
 

1174 is for multi crop swaths. 
Enquire in the store for more details. 
 

Pasture Manipulation - STOP 
When you see the everlastings in pasture, clover is 14 days 
from flowering (general rule of thumb). Everlastings have been 
in pasture for two weeks. You will reduce clover seed set 
dramatically the closer to clover flowering you manipulate. 
 

Early Manipulation Pros 

 Lower chemical rates 

 Allows desired species to grow and establish before they 

want to go reproductive 

 Make use of capeweed early 

 Less shelter for RLEM 
 

Late Manipulation Cons 

 Higher rates of chemical needed 

 Less likely to control as target species becomes more 

advanced 

 More shelter for RLEM 

 More competition for rye grass and clover 

 Fertilizing being used to grow rubbish grasses and 

broadleaf species 
 

Any question please call to discuss. 
 

David Lane    Alec Smith 
Agronomist   Agronomist / Partner 
Boyup Brook Ag Supplies Boyup Brook / Kojonup Ag Supplies 
0427 651 289  0477 311 488 

WA Telestroke Expansion  
 

WA Telestroke is expanding its hours to become a 24-hour, 
seven day a week service for clinicians caring for patients with 
acute stroke symptoms.  
 

Western Australian stroke specialists are now available as the 
first point of contact to assist emergency clinicians in the 
diagnosis, assessment and disposition of acute stroke and 
Transient Ischaemic Attack (TIA) patients across the State.  
 

Given the significant mortality and morbidity associated with 
stroke and TIA, timely diagnosis and treatment is crucial for 
treatment teams and good patient outcomes.  
 

Critical new treatments for acute ischaemic stroke, including 
mechanical thrombectomy and thrombolysis, are likely to be 
further enabled by Telestroke.  
 

The extended service – effective as of 31 July – is part of phase 
two of the $9.7 million program. Telestroke has diagnosed and 
treated more than 600 stroke patients since it began in late 
2021.  
 

The expansion of the Telestroke service aligns with 
recommendations made in the Sustainable Health Review, 
which aims to create a more sustainable, equitable and efficient 
health system.  
 

Having worked as a regional Telehealth manager, Member for 
Warren-Blackwood, Jane Kelsbie MLA knows the importance a 
fast response can make to a stroke patient. She 
said,‘Telestroke isn’t just a game-changer, it’s a life saver.”  
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GAZETTE ONLINE 
 

Scan this QR code using your smartphone and 
you will be asked if you would like to open the 
Gazette on the CRC’s website.  
 

Then you can easily keep updated with coming 
events and read the Gazette in colour! 

 

If you own or manage land in Western Australia it is your 
responsibility to reduce the risk of bushfire impacting it. This 
applies to all landholders and land occupiers, including private 
homes, businesses and government. 
 

One of the most effective ways you can reduce fuel loads and 
the risk of bushfire is planned burning. Planned burning 
describes deliberately burning a predetermined area under 
appropriate environmental conditions to reduce fuel loads (the 
vegetation and dead plant material that can burn in a fire). 
Planned burns are undertaken under mild and stable weather 
conditions so that the fire burns slowly and is controllable with 
low flame heights. 
 

It is important to note however that you are responsible for 
any fire you light and, if it escapes, you may be liable for 
the damage it causes.  
 

Reducing fuel increases the chances of your property 
surviving a bushfire. The more fuel available to a bushfire, the 
hotter the fire can burn and the harder it is to control. 
Flammable material such as leaf litter, fallen branches, dead 
grasses and shrubs provide fuel for fire, allowing it to grow more 
quickly and burn at higher temperatures. This increases the 
likelihood of damage to your property, neighbouring properties 
and the environment. In comparison, reduced fuel levels assist 
not only in reducing how quickly a fire can spread, but it also 
reduces its spotting distance (how far the fire can jump). 
 

Burn SMART – Planned Burning  
Planned burning is a particularly efficient way to remove fuel 
over larger areas. When used appropriately, it generally results 
in less environmental disturbance than other methods. Many 
native plants and animals can also benefit from periodic fire. 
 

The following information is designed to help you Burn 
SMART: 

 Plan smart. Burn SMART. 

 Planned burning can reduce the amount of flammable 

material on your property, potentially reducing the impact 
and spread of bushfire. 

 In the wrong conditions, a planned burn can escape and 

become an uncontrollable fire. If you plan to burn, plan to 
Burn SMART. 

 YOU are responsible for any burns on your property and 
must take care to recognise and manage risks. 

 Create a burn plan using the Burn SMART Guide and Burn 

SMART Checklist. 

 Watch the Burn SMART Planned Burning How-To Video 

Series to revisit the key stages of a planned burn and what 
you must do in order to Burn SMART. 

 Register your burn by calling the DFES Communications 

Centre on 08 9395 9209. 

 Burning under the wrong conditions can put lives and 
homes at risk. Property owners are responsible for 
recognising and managing all risks associated with their 
burn. 

 Rules and restrictions can vary from day to day. Always 
check with your local government for burning restrictions 
and requirements prior to burning. 

 

For more information on planned burning visit 
www.dfes.wa.gov.au/ 

Linda Ashton, DFES  
Community Preparedness Advisor 

Lower South West Region  
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Battery Disposal a Burning Issue  
They come in all shapes and sizes to power many different 
devices, yet every battery has the potential to become a 
menace if they end up in your rubbish or recycling bin. 
 

Some batteries contain toxic chemicals, heavy metals and other 
pollutants that can contaminate water supplies when they enter 
landfill, while rechargeable lithium-ion batteries become fire 
hazards if they are damaged or crushed during the waste 
collection process.  
 

In recent months, wrongly discarded lithium-ion batteries were 
suspected to be behind a number of fires in recycling trucks and 
waste-handling facilities at various locations across WA. 
 

How you discard batteries may depend on what type they are 
and what condition they are in. There are many battery drop-off 
points that will take your spent or unwanted batteries, including 
at the Boyup Brook Community Resource Centre (CRC). So, if 
you have a drawer with old batteries and devices, drop them off 
to the CRC at 86 Abel St on weekdays between 9am-4pm.  
 

Damaged lithium-ion batteries and devices can however be 
dangerous, so they should never be taken to a battery collection 
point, nor should they be thrown-out, used or left in areas where 
they are exposed to heat, moisture, direct sunlight or in parked 
vehicles.  
 

Instead, lithium-ion batteries showing signs of swelling, bulging, 
leaking, overheating or visible damage should only ever be 
placed in a clear plastic bag or container and transported to 
your nearest Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) collection 
facility – in the South West, there is one at the Stanley Road 
Waste Management Facility in Australind.  
 

Don’t forget to keep your used battery collection away from 
children, especially given the dangers that button batteries 
(even used ones) can pose if they are swallowed. As soon as 
you have finished using a button battery, put sticky tape around 
both sides of the battery to make them less attractive to children 
and avoid the low-risk of them catching fire. 
 

Learn more about the dangers of lithium-ion batteries on the 
Department of Fire and Emergency Service’s website at 
www.dfes.wa.gov.au  

Consumer Protection,  
Senior Regional Officer for South West, Annetta Bellingeri 

consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au | 1300 30 40 54 

Backyard Buddies  
Biosecurity Blitz 

 

Wherever you live and whatever the size of your backyard, you 
can help protect WA’s agriculture, forests, and natural 
ecosystems into the future.  
 

The Department of Primary Industries and Regional 
Development’s (DPIRD’s) Biosecurity Blitz is back in 2023, with 
a special focus on reporting backyard pests and diseases.  
 

The Biosecurity Blitz aims to protect Western Australia’s 
backyards and agricultural industries from an increasing number 
of exotic threats, such as the recent incursions of polyphagous 
shot-hole borer, myrtle rust and Queensland fruit fly.  
 

By checking your backyard for pests and diseases and reporting 
what you find, you’ll learn about these organisms, help protect 
your garden, regional biodiversity and the local food and 
nursery industries in Western Australia.  
 

Every report helps!  
Your report helps to increase the likelihood that serious pests 
and diseases will be detected early, providing the best 
opportunity to eradicate or contain them.  
 

If your report turns out to be a common pest, that data may be 
used to support WA’s export trade. 
 

Look – snap – report  
This year the Biosecurity Blitz runs from 16 October to 16 
November – that’s 31 days to look for, take a photo, and send in 
a report of every pest and disease in your backyard. 
 

To participate in the Blitz:  

 register at agric.wa.gov.au/biosecurity-blitz  

 download the free MyPestGuide® Reporter app  

 check your backyard for pests and diseases.  

 take photos of any pests or disease signs you find  

 report online using app or at mypestguide.agric.wa.gov.au  
 

Every report gets a response 
Let’s see what’s in your backyard! You will receive a response 
to your report and a weekly email with pest identification, 
information on priority plant pests and activities you can do in 
your backyard.   

Consumer Protection Column 
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Gazette Subscriptions 
 

Do you know someone who would like to receive the Gazette  
in the post each month, but is not covered by the  

Boyup Brook postal service?  
 

For only $28, a copy of the Gazette can be posted to an 
address each month. Contact the CRC on 9765 1169. 

Poem: Thinking 
 

Long ago all the creatures 

That lived upon the earth 

Had no use for thinking 

It had little use or worth 
 

Whatever use was thinking 

As they wriggled flew or swam 

There was no time for thinking 

As they climbed or dug or ran 
 

Then came an upright monkey 

Whose eyes shone very bright 

To take in rays of reason 

And set his brain alight 
 

And so he had advantage 

As he marched across the globe 

And all earth’s other creatures 

Fell before him as he strode 
 

But now he marches further 

To change the earth itself 

In his relentless quest 

For comfort power and wealth 
 

But has he gone too far 

This monkey with the brain 

Is this the ending of his era 

Will the planet win again 
 

I wonder if our world 

Would be upon this brink 

If all those years ago 

We had never learned to think 

By G.C. 

Book Review 
 

With our upcoming photography 
competition I wanted to explore 
books on the camera lens. To be a 
good photographer is an amazing 
skill to have and develop. Many find 
it a rewarding hobby being able to 
capture moments in time, the 
beauty of nature in humans, 
animals and our environment. 
 

A Perth Camera 
Written by: Richard Offen 
 

This book focuses on the life work of Mr Ernie Polis a Lativian 
immigrant who after arriving in Fremantle with his wife in 1949, 
soon put his photographic skills to work. 
 

After a short stint on the railways, Mr Polis was employed by the 
City of Perth as chief draftsman in the planning department and 
was later appointed the councils official photographer. 
 

Photography was Mr Polis’ life and he was mostly self-taught. 
After winning the 1957 Kodak Trophy for the best amateur 
photo taken in WA, he continued to hold the title for nine years. 
Mr Polis was a man who never left home without his camera, 
“What a good trait to have”. When Mr Polis died in 1993 the 
world of photography lost one of its masters. 
 

The book is a photographic record of Perth as a changing city, it 
has certainly undergone radical growth and development 
displayed in this pictorial collection. Mr Polis photographed 
many buildings under construction or on the eve of demolition. 
Looking back on them now, the ornate workmanship and style 
of our early building really were beautiful. 
 

While enjoying the black and white photographs showing 
architectural achievements, do not miss the style of clothing and 
transportation. Some of my favourite photographs in the book 
show the Narrow’s Bridge under construction in 1958-59 and a 
busy Hay Street in 1966. 
 

I hope the amazing display of photographs found in this book, 
which is located in the reference section of the library, may 
cause you to reflect on bygone days or inspire you to take a few 
photos of your own and consider entering them in the Boyup 
Brook Community Resource Centre’s photography competition. 
 

By Sandy Orrman 
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Our mission is to provide access to relevant RD&E, 
and support local projects. 

 

We are looking for new members and participants  
for trial sites in 2023.  

 

What farm research would aid your business? 
If it’s cropping, livestock or landcare you are 

interested in, then please contact Adele: 
 

0428 632 625 
eo@southerndirt.com.au 

 

Cancer Council  
 

“Give yourself the best chance” - Regional campaign 
Our Find Cancer Early campaign encourages those over 40 
years of age in regional Western Australia to give ourselves the 
best chance of finding cancer early by going to see a doctor, 
clinic nurse or Aboriginal health worker straight away if any 
unusual symptoms are noticed. 
 

In August, Cancer Council WA launched the “Give yourself the 
best chance” phase of the campaign. This campaign features 
two regional champions, generously and bravely sharing their 
real stories to raise awareness of the importance of early 
diagnosis, and the three most urgent possible symptoms of 
cancer: Blood in pee; Blood in poo; Coughing up blood. 
 

The campaign will be on our TV screens (regional stations, 
catch up TV), radio networks, regional newspapers, digital 
audio, Facebook, and YouTube, until 31 March 2024.  
 

For more information visit www.findcancerearly.com.au or 
phone 13 11 20 - our Cancer Support line to speak with an 
experienced cancer support nurse.  
 

(The Find Cancer Early campaign is an initiative of Cancer Council 
WA and is funded by Department of Health WA). 
 

September is National Prostate Cancer Awareness Month 
Prostate cancer is the most commonly diagnosed cancer in 
Australia, and it is estimated that one in six males will be 
diagnosed by the time they are 85 years of age.  
 
So, it’s important for men to get to know the symptoms of 
prostate cancer, see below. If you experience any of them or 
have any concerns, please visit your doctor straight away.  
 

Common Symptoms: 
Blood in pee or semen  
 

Or, for more than four weeks: 
Problems starting or stopping peeing; Slow or weak flow when 
peeing; Dribbling at the end of peeing; Sudden or urgent need 
to pee; Waking a lot at night to pee; Needing to pee a lot; 
Losing weight without trying; Pain when you pee; Problems 
controlling peeing; Bladder not feeling empty after peeing. 
 

For more information visit www.findcancerearly.com.au/prostate
-cancer and www.cancer.org.au/prostate-cancer 

 

Julie Rose, Regional Education Officer-South West     
Cancer Council Western Australia | Julie.Rose@cancerwa.asn.au 

Support Group for Men  
 

Men of Hope is a support group that offer a free online program 
to link up with men from around Australia – especially in 
regional and remote communities where they may be feeling 
isolated. They also offer the same service to family members 
and carers of men living with a disability.  
 

Based in Perth and Government funded, Men of Hope is part of 
Black Swan Health. Winner of the 2021 Injury Matters Awards, 
Outstanding Achievement in Injury Recovery, Men of Hope has 
been operating as a men’s support group since July 2016. 
 

They host small online groups, as well as one-on-one telephone 
or Zoom check ins. An experienced mental health trained 
support coordinator from Black Swan Health facilitates the safe 
Zoom or telephonic contact. 
 

Member Testimonial: 
“I wasn’t interested one bit, but my case manager said I needed 
to give it a go, so I reluctantly went along to an event and 
haven’t stopped coming since. I was welcomed and for the first 
time in years, I was treated as an equal. I love it, it’s very social. 
If you want to talk about your problems, you talk about your 
problems, if you don’t want to, you don’t have to – it’s up to 
you.” – Kev 
 

For more information about Men of Hope, call 
6559 1482, scan the QR code or visit 
www.menofhope.com.au  
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Puzzle Page 

Crossword 

https://seasonedtimes.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/
PPCrosswordTraits422.pdf 

Across 
1. Mother in a meadow 
4. Yankee's Big Apple 
rival 
7. Northeast New 
Jersey city 
14. Zilch 
15. Latin 101 verb 
16. Lambaste 
17. On the sick list 
18. Neat ending? 
19. Henry Clay forte 
20. Quip: Part one 
23. Hombre's home 
24. One billion years 
25. Offend, in a way 
29. Poorly lit 
31. Trucker's tractor-
trailer 
33. Sea salt? 
34. Cottonwood's 
cousin 
37. Quip: Part two 
40. Indecisive words 
42. Actors Peter and 
Annette 
43. Quip: Part three 
45. Flexible Flyers, e.g. 
46. Back muscle 
47. "Children of the 
Albatross" author Anaïs 
48. Toon frame 
49. Actress Milano 
52. Business suite 
doorplate letters, 
perhaps 
54. Bear to look up to 
58. End of the quip 
61. Lotion ingredient, 
perhaps 
64. Everybody 
65. Burgundy, in 
Burgundy 
66. On the verge 
67. Go out with 
68. Do an impression 
of 
69. Goddesses 
70. Victorian, for one 
71. "___ Girls" (1957 
musical) 
 

Down 
1. Pioneering 1940s 
computer 

2. Author Cather 
3. Island off Manhattan 
4. ___ War (famous 
racehorse) 
5. Oscar-winning 
songwriter 
6. 1964 Olympics host 
7. Cowboys and 
Indians, e.g. 
8. Perfect, as an alibi 
9. Winningest lefty 
10. Web locations 
11. What makes a plan 
plain? 
12. "How was ___ 
know?" 
13. Bamboozle 
21. Concocted 
22. Calvary letters 
26. Of some benefit 
27. Added spirits 
28. Lock with no key? 
30. On Ventura Blvd., 
perhaps 
32. Borodin's prince 
34. Sanctuaries 
35. Riverboat hazard 
36. Sullen and looking 
unhappy 
37. Record player 
38. Sit to be shot 
39. Arrive by 
automobile 
41. Nobel's invention 
44. Like most of today's 
music  
48. Picnic container 
50. Muzzle 
51. Early U.S./U.S.S.R. 
treaty 
53. Do a classroom 
chore 
55. Coke, to Pepsi 
56. Make nasty 
comments 
57. "___ of 
God" (1985) 
59. Slaughter of 
Cooperstown 
60. Defendant's 
response 
61. Little shaver 
62. Civil War nickname 
63. "There's ___ in 
team" 

Scatterword 
 

Find as many words as possible made from the letters in the grid below. Each 
letter may only be used once. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jkm98uqZvnnXWC1BJQGVtTRxQEVQGubJ/edit?pli=1 

——————————————————
——————————————————
——————————————————
——————————————————
——————————————————
——————————————————
——————————————————

https://seasonedtimes.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/Maze-823.pdf 

Maze 
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We love Local at the Boyup Brook Visitor Centre 

Ph: 9765 1444 | E-mail: bbvisitor@wn.com.au | www.boyupbrooktourism.com.au  
Visitor Centre Opening Hours: Monday - Friday 10am to 2pm,  
Saturday 10am to 2pm, and Sunday 9am to 12 noon 
 Boyup Brook Tourism Association Inc proudly sponsored by Shire of Boyup Brook 

Sharing Memories on Lost Boyup 
 

LOST Boyup Brook is a Facebook page engaging 
current and former residents by sharing memories 
of days gone by and we welcome your 
contributions of photos, newspaper articles, or 
stories. Email them to boyupbrook@crc.net.au or post 

to the BBCRC, 86 Abel St, Boyup Brook WA 6244. 

KULIKUP CONTRACTING 
 

CAT 972H LOADER 
Paddock clean ups, fence lines etc, 

5m rake, bucket and log grab. All areas. 
 

    

HAY CONTRACTING 
Mowing, Raking, Bailing & Silage wrapping available 

 

Single bale silage wrapper 
Fully auto, 1000 bale/day capacity 

 

 

Boyup Brook, Darkan, Kojonup and surrounding areas. 

  Contact Luke for info/quote: 0428 673 053 

Opening Hours 
We are back to summer opening hours! 
Monday - Friday 10am to 4pm,  
Saturday 10am to 2pm, and Sunday 9am to 12 noon 
Please note we are mainly run by volunteers so occasionally 
may not be open during these advertised hours.  
 

Father’s Day - Sunday, September 3 
Looking for something a little different for Dad this year? Pop 
into the Visitor Centre and check out our great range of local 
crafted gifts for Father’s Day. 
 

Walk on the Wild Side 2023 Program 
Collections Galore! - All weekend. 
Explore the quirkiest of collections Boyup Brook has to offer in 
the comfort of your own time. Head to the Visitor Centre to see 
the beautiful Carnaby Jewel Beetle and Butterfly Collection. The 
Visitor Centre also showcases the impressive Kradals Doll 
Collection, the Kirup Conglomerate rocks and The Ivan Carnaby 
Bird Egg Collection.  
 

Tea lovers should visit the quirky Quacking Frog Teapot Shed, 
boasting a collection of more than 5,000 teapots, and serving 
delicious morning and afternoon tea. Grab a brochure and Stalk 
the Sculptures and check out the wall art around town. There 
are lots of craft and art to purchase along with local products at 
the Visitor Centre. 
 

Blooming Wildflower Tour - Friday, October 6 
Bookings essential. 
All tours will Leave from the Railway Station. There will be a 
qualified Botanist on the bus tours along with knowledgeable 
locals. Please wear suitable walking shoes; walks may involve 
uneven or sloping ground and steps. Please be sun safe and 
bring a water bottle to stay hydrated. 

Opening Night - Friday, October 6 
The opening of WOW will be held at the Visitor Centre from 4- 
5.30pm including a small live music performance. The award 
presentation of the What’s Your Angle? Photography 
Competition will follow this at the CRC from 5.30-6.30pm. 
 

Art on Abel - Saturday, October 7  
Located at the Visitor Centre and in Abel Park. Local artists 
work for sale. Resident artists working in the Park. Come and 
admire as they work. 
 

Walk on the Wild Side - Saturday, October 7  
Come to the Visitor Centre to collect your booklet which tells 
you what’s on and where everything is. Saturday, October 7 is 
the big day for everything that shines, roars and is old. There 
will be heritage walk tours in the morning where you’ll be left 
fascinated about all the local history. Buses will take groups to 
tour the Museum, Flax Mill and the popular Harvey Dickson's 
Country Music Centre. You won’t want to miss it after lunch 
when locals rev up their classic and vintage vehicles and do a 
lap of town. 
 

Heritage Walk Trail - Saturday, October 7  
Leaving from the Visitor Centre. 
9.30am – 11.00am 
Price: $5 adult 
Tours (1.2km on footpaths) to be taken around the centre of 
town telling a little of the history of buildings and telling 
interesting tales of what happened there. There will be tour 
leaders and people who have been involved with the 
businesses there to tell the stories. 
 

Bus tours - Depart from the Visitor Centre. 

 

Car Parade - FREE - 2.30pm – 3.00pm 
 

All tours will require booking so head to our website 
www.boyupbrooktourism.com.au where you’ll find an online 
booking form. Alternatively, over the counter bookings will be 
available at the Visitor Centre.  

Tour 1 (includes optional lunch) 9.30am – 2.00pm  $30pp 

Tour 2 2.15pm – 4.00pm $10pp 

Museum  9.45am – 10.45am $5pp 

Flax Mill  11.00am – 11.45am $5pp 

Harvey Dickson’s  12.00 – 1.15pm $5pp 
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St Saviour’s Snippets 
 

So many meetings in one month!   
Boyup is very similar to many rural parishes with an ageing and 
decreasing population and for the young, a focus on sport rather 
than service clubs.  
 

Given that we, sadly, no longer have a full-time minister, we 
initially met to discuss the variation between a Parish Church 
and a Community Church. The consensus was that we would 
prefer to remain as a Parish Church. 
 

We then had the privilege of Archdeacon Geoff Chadwick 
coming to outline how the administrative aspects of the church 
can be varied to suit different circumstances. Much to our joy, it 
is possible to reduce the size of our Parish Council and allocate 
responsibilities accordingly. An application to the Diocese will 
be drawn up to best suit our situation. 
 

Archdeacon Geoff also led the service for the funeral of Lyn 
Giles; a lovely service with a full church paying their respects. 
To Michael and Sally, we all offer our sincere sympathy at this 
time. 
 

And then to cap it off, Archdeacon Geoff will be back in Boyup 
on Sunday, September 10 to take a full communion service; 
make sure you are there! 

Be Still and Know….. God 
 

Father’s Day 
 

Father’s Day is a special time of the year to think about and 
celebrate the important men in our lives, whether they are a 
dad, or someone who has been like a dad to us. It is an 
opportunity to not only honour them, but also express 
appreciation for good role models who have been placed 
around us.  
 

Father's Day is the perfect time to show your dad or any other 
important father figure that you care by spending quality time 
with them. This could mean anything from going out for lunch, 
doing something special, or just sitting at home together and 
talking or hanging out together. There is no better way to 
honour someone than by putting aside all other distractions and 
giving them your full attention. 
 

Another way to show honour is by serving through obedience. 
Whether it is doing chores around the house, listening when 
they share their insights, or being patient when things don't go 
as planned. These may seem like small acts, but they are all 
ways to show our love and appreciation. Father's Day is a great 
chance to reflect on the blessing of strong male role models in 
our life, and to say thank you. 
 

Submitted by Sandie Blakiston, and taken from The Word for Today. 
Published by Vision Christian Media,and written by Bob & Debby 
Gass. For a free introductory copy of this daily devotional contact 
Vision Christian Media 1800 00 777 0 or email 
admin@vision.org.au   Online version: The Word for Today. 
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ST SAVIOUR'S ANGLICAN PARISH 
 

A warm invitation is extended to 
you and your family to worship with us for 
Morning prayer on Sundays at 9.30am. 

Ext. communion on the 4th Sunday  
of the month. 

Cursillo Gatherings follow Morning Tea 
on 1st Sunday of the month. 

Contact 0428 601 074 or  0428 680 008 

THE BLACKWOOD FAMILY 
CHURCH OF BOYUP BROOK 

 

We invite you to join with us for our 
Sunday Worship Services.  

 

These are held at 10:00am each Sunday 
in the Boyup Brook Primary School Hall. 

 

 Enquiries Pastor Glen Mader  
Ph: 9765 1101 

ST MARY’S CATHOLIC PARISH 
 

Mass Times for Weekends: 
 

 1st  weekend:  9.00am Sunday  2nd weekend:  6.00pm Saturday 
 3rd  weekend:  9.00am Sunday 4th  weekend:  6.00pm Saturday  

 (5th weekend:  9.00am Sunday) 
 

Church is located within Catholic school grounds.  
 

Ph: 9761 1241 for up to date information                                                       
 

Fr Roshan Fernando  

BAPTIST CHURCH 
 

We welcome you to meet with us every:   
Sunday Worship  9:30am 

Mid week Bible Study Thurs 7pm  
Ladies Fellowship Tues 8:45am  

 

First Friday monthly "Kids Club" 
Years PP-6 (Except School hols)   

 

    -  Enquiries 0427 845 779  

HOPE COMMUNITY FELLOWSHIP 
 

Hope Community Fellowship is a  
non-denominational evangelical Christian fellowship. 

 

All are welcome to join us for worship on  
Sunday at 9:45am on the   

Corner of Cowley St and Cailes Rd 
 

Know, grow and overflow with abundant freedom in Christ 
Enquiries:   

Ben Creek 0428 158 138 

SDA CHURCH Kulikup 
 

Meets on Sabbath (Saturday) 
Sabbath School 10am, Service 11.30am 

Followed by lunch. Call Perry 0427 126 506 

SDA CHURCH  Boyup Brook 
 

“Discover Bible Reading” and Discussion takes place 
On the 3rd Saturday of the month from 3pm. 
All welcome followed by light refreshments. 

Margaret 9765 2862 

BRIDGETOWN CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF  
LATTER - DAY SAINTS  

 

Meetings: Manjimup Rd. (op caravan park)  
All welcome. Sunday Sacrament: 9:00am Sunday School:  10:10am 

MAGGI’S PRAYER REQUEST 
 

Text Prayer requests to 0427 661 076, if you are in need of prayer or 
know someone who is. If you wish to join our 'Prayer Warriors', text 
your name and mobile number, stating you wish to join. Confidentiality 
assured. No names or numbers given out unless requested.  

We continue our cycle of monthly messages for 2023 with the 
message for August 1, 2007 for our prayer groups and personal 
reflection. 
 

Jesus, A small child often prays that God will help him to be 
good. This prayer is pleasing to God. Indeed, which prayer is 
more pleasing? A child prays this prayer in humility and 
simplicity from a pure heart seeking even greater purity. It is this 
purity of heart that all apostles must seek.  
 

Each day should be filled with brief prayers of this kind. If an 
apostle wishes to reside with the Father, that apostle must 
become the child of the Father. God has no equal. Do not seek 
greatness. Seek goodness.  
 

My beloved ones, you know that I love you and that I am 
grateful for your service. You know that I am pleased with your 
progress. Do you wonder why I call you constantly further into 
holiness? Do I do this for my benefit? Yes. I do. I take great joy 
in seeing you advance, it is true. Yet, it is for your own personal 
benefit, also, that I call you to strive for higher heights. I want 
you to become as holy as you can.  
 

As your holiness increases, my friends, so does your peace. As 
your peace increases, so does the peace in this world.  

Direction for Our Times 

It is for many reasons, all similar to these, that I beckon you to 
come further and further into my heart.  
 

You are called to come closer to me and move further from 
distractions. You turn your face toward Heaven and in doing so 
you turn your face away from the world, which seeks to draw 
you away from me. For today, pledge your allegiance to the 
Father and then strive to become holier. “Father, help me to be 
good.”  
 

In each moment of your life there is an opportunity for 
goodness. Find the opportunities and try. Exert yourself, my 
beloved ones. Work for your holiness. If you were participating 
in a game, you would try to win. I want you to participate in your 
movement to holiness. I want you to make efforts throughout 
each day to choose the holiest course. I am with you in each 
moment, helping you. If you, my beloved apostles, will work 
with me to become holier, I can reach others through you. But 
that is my affair. Your affair is to try to become as holy as 
possible. Have no fear. You are loved.  
 

Submitted by Anne Staniforth-Smith. Direction for Our Times 
(DFOT) is a 501(C)(3) non-profit organization dedicated to 
spreading God's messages as revealed in the Volumes. Please 
visit our website at: www.directionforourtimes.org  
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The place to list your club’s upcoming sporting 
event, games roster or publish results. 

Roos News 
Seniors 
The Boyup Brook season has finished on a strong note with two 
tight games in the League and some notable performances in the 
Ressies.  
 

Round 16 was at home against Bridgetown, Reserves went down 
3.2 to 19.11 with Chayce Whitton and Brayden Murphy 
performing well. In the League it was tighter with Boyup’s 10.9 to 
Bridgetown’s 14.13. Some exceptional work up back by Jack 
Wharton and up front by Kaleb Michalak helped us get within a 
whisker of the team to beat this year.  
 

Round 17 was also at home against Deanmill, the Reserves 
finally started gelling as a team however just allowed Deanmill to 
get too many in the first quarter, final scores 6.5 to 12.14 to 
Deanmill.  
 

In League the audience was treated to a nail-biting finish helped 
up front by an impressive scoring boot of Kaleb Michalak who 
slotted six to keep Boyup ahead by one point at full time. A 
missed attempt at goal after the siren by a Deanmill player 
allowed us to hold onto the lead, 16.15 to 16.14. 
 

With the season over for both teams, I would just like to take the 
opportunity to thank the various members of the community who 
have put their hands up this year and assumed roles around the 
club, it has certainly made the job of being President a pleasure.  

Looking forward, Boyup is hosting the 2023 
Grand Final for the Lower South West Football 
League (LSWFL) and it will be all hands on deck to make sure 
that is a success, it would be a great help if we can get as many 
volunteers as possible for the day on Saturday, September 9. 
 

Juniors 
Finals fever is upon us with the 8/9’s team finishing top of the 
ladder, a game clear of arch rivals Southerners (Sths). The last 
round of the regular season was held in Kojonup with both the 
4/5’s and 6/7’s having a solid hit out with the very competitive 
local sides. 
 

As has been the case all year the 6/7’s had a good hard crack 
but the lack of numbers in the team made it difficult. Kojonup 
6/7’s performed well and took the points. 
 

The 4/5’s had a scrappy but hard fought game with both sides 
not taking a step back. This was the last game for both the 4/5’s 
and 6/7’s for the year. 
 

Auskickers also made the trip to Kojonup and enjoyed the 
hospitality and well organised games that the home side put on. 
8/9’s were scheduled to play Bridgetown who unfortunately did 
not field a side and forfeited. 
 

Tigers was the location for the first and second semi finals held 
on August 19. The 8/9’s faced off against Sths with the winner to 
go straight to the grand final. The Mighty Roos started strongly 
kicking the first three goals. Sths then settled after quarter time 
and closed the margin over the rest of the game. An intense and 
hard fought final quarter ended in dramatic fashion with Sths 
finishing one point in front.  
 

It was a valiant effort from both sides, displaying the evenness of 
the teams and their passion for the game and their clubs.  
 

The Preliminary final was held in Bridgetown on August 26 with 
Deanmill being the next hurdle for the Mighty Roos to clear to 
make it the big dance. They took the win and the final will be held 
at Deanmill on Saturday, September 2 at 11am. We wish Coach 
Rick and his team all the best! 
 

The Junior windup is scheduled for Thursday, September 7 at the 
clubrooms from 3:30pm. 

Matt Chambers, BBJFC President   
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 On Farm Pricing (All size clips) 
 Forward: Option available 
 Fleece/Pieces/Bellies 
 Fleece only 
 Minimum preparation 
 Express Testing & Selling (All size clips) 
 Oddment Selling on farm pick-up (No costly freight 

costs) 
 

Contact Andrew Ricetti – Spearwood Wool 
 

Hotline: 08 9494 2967 Mobile: 0419 672 035 
A/H: 9767 2035 Fax: 9767 2116 

On the Greens 
 

September at the Boyup Brook Golf Club is always a busy 
month with the completion of finals – determining the 
Championship Men and Ladies for the year. It is a big combined 
day with plenty of spectators eager to see who comes out the 
winners. 
 

A Mixed Championship Foursomes was played early in August 
with a great pairing of Chris and Jann Mead to win the Gross 
and Luke Dynan and Sharon Nield taking out the Nett. The 
coveted Crystal Trophy sponsored by Piper/Marshall was this 
year taken home by Vicky House – always a beautiful piece of 
crystal for the mantelpiece. 
 

Members have been travelling to various clubs around the 
district to compete in events with some successful round of golf. 
The main event for the Men was the AGLIME State Sand Green 
Championships held in Moora. Whilst attending, the boys were 
very vocal in promoting next years event which will be held in 
Boyup Brook from August 8-12. Some 200 golfers will attend 
and accommodation will be required. Give some thought to 
billeting for that weekend if you can. More details to come. 
 

The special meeting to decide on the Kitchen Upgrade has been 
held with very positive outcomes. Watch this space for further 
updates. 
 

Our website should be up and running shortly thanks to 
NIMBLEWEB with a new logo, fly-overs of the course and 
information about the where, when, how and why to play golf in 
Boyup Brook! 
 

We pride ourselves on being a welcoming and friendly club for 
everyone. An easy meal is available on Saturday 
nights and the clubhouse bar is warm and inviting. 
 

Greg O’Neil, Men’s Captain 0491 211 732  
Rhonda Parker, President 0428 653 079  

Local Sporting Achievements 
 

Continuing to achieve in his 
sport ing endeavors, Devon 
Larkworthy-Darke has recently 
been selected for the 2023 
Athletics West Junior Development 
Squad.  
 

As a part of this, he will be 
coached in shot put, javelin, 
discus, hurdles and sprints at the 
athletics stadium at Perry Lakes 
over four months starting late 
September.  
 

His spot was secured after he recorded a massive throw in shot 
put of 10.03m at the Junior State Track and Field 
Championships earlier in the year.  
 

The Junior Development Squad is part of the Athletic West 
athlete pathway, encouraging athletes to look towards selection 
in the Western Australian State Teams in the 2023-24 Season 
and beyond.  
 

Well done Devon! 
 

AND later this month, Jodi Nield will represent Western 
Australia for the seventh time at the National Masters Hockey 
Championships in Perth. The event runs from September 22 to 
30, with age divisions from Over 34 through to Over 70. So if 
you’re in Perth, go and check out some great competition! 

Netball Ravens Finals Bound  
 

Good luck to Jo Harding, Cat Grochowski and Sharon Lampard 
in their elimination final on September 3 with the Donnybrook 
Blackwood Ravens Masters netball team. The Ravens compete 
in the South West Netball Football League, with the Masters side 
consisting of players from Boyup Brook, Donnybrook, 
Bridgetown, Balingup and Manjimup. After finishing third on the 
ladder, they meet fourth placed Collie in a knock out final in 
Eaton.  
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On the Rinks - Let’s Play Lawn Bowls 
 

With the winter season sports almost done and dusted the 
Boyup Brook Bowling Club are firing up ready to go.  
 

It was an exciting time during the off season when the final 
funds required for replacement of the bowling surface were 
secured. The Bowling Club extend heartfelt thanks to the 
following sponsors for contributing to the replacement/upgrade 
of the greens: Shire of Boyup Brook; Talison Lithium; Boyup 
Brook Co-op; Boyup Brook Sport & Recreation Assocation; 
CBH; Boyup Brook Lions Club; CSBP. 
 

Along with the funds raised by the Boyup Brook Bowling Club 
over 13 years, these contributors have made the upgrade 
possible. The club will be removing the old carpet and seeking 
manual assistance from any volunteers who are able to help.  
 

Bowls will commence in October and it is envisaged that the 
new surface will have been installed thereabouts. 
 

Fixture booklets are in the pipeline and our thanks are extended 
to all the sponsors that contribute to fixture advertising and 
events throughout the year. 
 

Social bowls will commence on SUNDAY afternoons and the 
club is looking to recommence corporate bowls one night during 
the week. 
 

So, watch out for some action at the Bowling Club soon. New 
members very welcome. 

President: Peter Dearden    0421 478 720 
Sec/Treas: Rhonda Parker 0428 653 079  

KidSport Vouchers Doubled  
 

The Cook Government is making sport accessible to more 
Western Australian children, and further relieving cost-of-living 
pressures on families, by doubling the amount of financial 
assistance available per child through the popular KidSport 
voucher program.  
 

Families struggling to cover the cost of registering their children 
in community sport can now apply for up to $300 in KidSport 
vouchers per child, each financial year, over the next two years 
- double the previous amount.  
 

Other enhancements to the State Government's KidSport 
program include allowing vouchers to be used towards essential 
playing equipment and uniforms. 
 

Of this increase, local MP Jane Kelsbie MLA said, “I know how 
important playing sport was to my kids’ not just for their physical 
and mental wellbeing, but for their social connection to 
community.  
 

“All kids deserve the opportunity to participate in their favourite 
sports. Cost should not be the prohibiting factor. I encourage 
eligible parents in Warren-Blackwood to apply for their kids.”  
 

KidSport is open to eligible 5-18 
year olds. For more information 
visit the Department of Local 
Government, Sport and Cultural 
Industries website: 
www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/kidsport  
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Community Calendar 

If your community group or business has an important date coming 
up, get it included in the Community Calendar. Call 9765 1169 or 

email gazette@boyupbrook.org 

ROUND 7 
Crocs (2) VS Sharks (1) 
Hornets (0) VS Crocs (1) 
Sharks (4) VS Hornets (0) 
 

Sharks (1st Game) 
Best Players – Sunni Beadle, Charlie Mcneven, Indi Reid 
Best 1st Yr – Flynn Gifford, Coaches Award – Sunni Beadle 
Sharks (2nd Game) 
Best Players – Eva Lee-Steere, Sunni Beadle, McKendrick Burke 
Best 1st Yr –  Braydon O’Hanlon, Coaches Award – Indi Reid 
 

Crocs (1st Game) 
Best Players – Grace Lee-Steere, Kayden Turner, Lilliana Ruffino 
Best 1st Yr – Liam Glisenti, Coaches Award – Grace Lee-Steere 
Crocs (2nd Game) 
Best Players –Kayden Turner, Indi Forbes, Sophie Kay 
Best 1st Yr – Jassy Sutherland, Coaches Award – Grace Lee-Steere 
 

Hornets (1st Game) 
Best Players – William Bagshaw, Alex Otway, Sophie Thompson 
Best 1st Yr – Braxton O’Hanlon, Coaches Award – Braxton O’Hanlon 
Hornets (2nd Game) 
Best Players –  William Bagshaw, Alex Otway, Sophie Thompson 
Best 1st Yr – Braxton O’Hanlon, Coaches Award – Charlotte Martin 
 

ROUND 8 
Hornets (2) VS Sharks (1) 
Sharks (3) VS Crocs (1) 
Crocs (0) VS Hornets (1) 
 

Sharks (1st Game) 
Best Players – McKendrick Burke, Scarlett Gear, Charlie Mcneven,  
Best 1st Yr – Flynn Gifford, Coaches Award – Eva Lee-Steere 
Sharks (2nd Game) 
Best Players – Eva Lee-Steere, Sunni Beadle, Scarlett Gear 
Best 1st Yr –  Hailey Dalton, Coaches Award – Sunni Beadle 
 

Crocs (1st Game) 
Best Players –  Indi Forbes, Jason Lisser, Grace Lee-Steere 
Best 1st Yr – Michael Lisser, Coaches Award – Grace Lee-Steere 
Crocs (2nd Game) 
Best Players – Rachel Corker, Grace Lee-Steere, Indi Forbes 
Best 1st Yr – Alex Bedson, Coaches Award – Hannah Imrie 
 

Hornets (1st Game) 
Best Players – Rhys Adams, Alex Otway, Sophie Thompson 
Best 1st Yr – Braxton O’Hanlon, Coaches Award – Lilliana Ruffino 
Hornets (2nd Game) 
Best Players – Alex Otway, Sienna Mead, Sophie Thompson 
Best 1st Yr – Penny Neild, Coaches Award – Braxton O’Hanlon 
 

ROUND 9 
Hornets (1) VS Sharks (1) 
Sharks (2) VS Crocs (2) 
Crocs (0) VS Hornets (2) 
 

Sharks (1st Game) 
Best Players – Sunni Beadle, Savannah Martin, Charlie Mcneven 
Best 1st Yr – Flynn Gifford, Coaches Award – Flynn Gifford 
Sharks (2nd Game) 
Best Players – McKendrick Burke, Indi Reid, Scarlett Gear 
Best 1st Yr –  Flynn Gifford, Coaches Award – Charlie Mcneven 
 

Crocs (1st Game) 
Best Players – Kayden Turner, Grace Lee – Steere, Trinity Gear 
Best 1st Yr – Alex Bedson, Coaches Award – Grace Lee-Steere 
 

Crocs (2nd Game) 
Best Players – Lillianne Caldwell, Grace Lee-Steere, Trinity Gear 
Best 1st Yr – Liam Glisenti, Coaches Award – Indi Forbes 
 

Hornets (1st Game) 
Best Players – Sienna Mead, Sophie Thompson, William Bagshaw 
Best 1st Yr – Braxton O’Hanlon, Coaches Award – Archie Lloyd 
Hornets (2nd Game) 
Best Players –  William Bagshaw, Sophie Thompson, Emma Lloyd 
Best 1st Yr – Braxton O’Hanlon, Coaches Award – Paige Reid 
 

ROUND 10 
Crocs (0) VS Sharks (2) 
Hornets (2) VS Crocs (0) 
Sharks (0) VS Hornets (0) 
 

Sharks (1st Game) 
Best Players – Scarlett Gear, McKendrick Burke, Lisharn Turner 
Best 1st Yr – Hailey Dalton, Coaches Award – Indi Reid 
Sharks (2nd Game) 
Best Players – Sunni Beadle, Indi Reid, Savannah Martin 
Best 1st Yr –  Braydon O’Hanlon, Coaches Award – Savannah 
Martin 
 

Crocs (1st Game) 
Best Players – Indi Forbes, Kayden Turner, Grace Lee–Steere 
Best 1st Yr – Michael Lisser, Coaches Award – Indi Forbes 
Crocs (2nd Game) 
Best Players –  Indi Forbes, Jason Lisser, Lillianne Caldwell 
Best 1st Yr – Jassy Sutherland, Coaches Award – Lillianne Caldwell 
 

Hornets (1st Game) 
Best Players – Sienna Mead, Sophie Thompson, Emma Lloyd 
Best 1st Yr – Charlotte Martin, Coaches Award – William Bagshaw 
Hornets (2nd Game) 
Best Players –  William Bagshaw, Emma Lloyd, Brooke Waller 
Best 1st Yr – Braxton O’Hanlon, Coaches Award – Charlotte Martin 
 

ROUND 11 
Crocs (0) VS Hornets (0) 
Hornets (0) VS Sharks (0) 
Sharks (2) VS Crocs (3) 
 

Sharks (1st Game) 
Best Players – Savannah Martin, McKendrick Burke, Eva Lee-Steere 
Best 1st Yr – Hailey Dalton, Coaches Award – Brentley Cailes 
Sharks (2nd Game) 
Best Players – Indi Reid, Sunni Beadle, McKendrick Burke 
Best 1st Yr –  Flynn Gifford, Coaches Award – Sunni Beadle 
 

Crocs (1st Game) 
Best Players – Jason Lisser, Kayden Turner, Grace Lee–Steere 
Best 1st Yr – Liam Glisenti, Coaches Award – Grace Lee-Steere 
Crocs (2nd Game) 
Best Players – Grace Lee-Steere, Indi Forbes, Lillianne Caldwell 
Best 1st Yr – Alex Bedson, Coaches Award – Lillianne Caldwell 
 

Hornets (1st Game) 
Best Players – Sienna Mead, Alex Otway, Emma Lloyd 
Best 1st Yr – Charlotte Martin, Coaches Award – Penny Neild 
Hornets (2nd Game) 
Best Players –  Sophie Thompson, William Bagshaw, Sienna Mead 
Best 1st Yr – Braxton O’Hanlon, Coaches Award – Emma Lloyd 

Junior Hockey Results 



The Boyup Gazette      September 2023    pg 40 

 

STIHL Tools at your local  
Boyup Brook Dealer  

PH: 9765 1305 

 


